Natural Sciences Chairs Council

February 21, 2011
1:00-2:06 p.m. BI 104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center, Use of social media for the college, Initiate the Scherba Lecture Series, Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB, Open the observatory
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges
Approval of minutes for February 7, 2011 – Approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs 
Terry – The department had a successful search and hired a generalist, Pablo Costa. 

2. Announcements from Administration

a. One-time Equipment Purchase Confirmed – The dean told the chairs to get their equipment orders done this week for sure.  
b. CNS Interim Dean process – The provost is planning on sending out an announcement regarding the candidates for interim dean. He will also set up separate open forums for the faculty and staff to attend in about a week.
c. DOD Search failed – The candidate accepted another offer. The dean stated that if anyone has a recommendation for a DOD to have the prospective candidate contact Rob directly. 
d. Panic buttons for staff offices – We have the approval to move forward with this proposal. Paul will get an updated cost estimate, and the dean has agreed that the college will pay the initial cost to have one panic button installed in each department. The chairs agreed that if any of the departments want additional panic buttons, the departments will pay for them.

Action Items:  

Discussion Items:
1. Scheduling Update – George 
Spring – Priority registration began on February 14, 2011, and classes begin on April 4, 2011. 
Summer – Priority registration begins on May 9th.
Fall 2011 – Schedule build began today. The departments have two weeks to select rooms assigned to them. There will be one additional week for the college to select rooms before the rooms are opened to the university.
2. Transfer Day planning (February 26th) – A list was sent out last Friday with about 350 students registered for this event. As of Friday, the list indicated that only 150 students had declared a major. A new list will be distributed on Wednesday, hopefully indicating that more students have declared a major, and how many we should expect for each major in our college. Peer advisors are working on updating a binder with department information. Sally Sing will visit each department this week to collect updated materials from the departments that haven’t submitted materials. 
3. Enrollment targets for spring – Math has indicated that they would like their target lowered by 32 FTES for the spring. Biology, physics and geology offered to take on those FTES. The dean will divide the FTES accordingly. 
4. Enrollment targets for next year – 13,850 university target and 13,150 if a second cut is taken. This year, the university target was originally 13,046 and it was raised to 13,600.  We will end up around 13,150. Next year, we have to increase our target while taking a $12-14 million cut. Targets could go up about 5%. There should be some one time money to backfill the first cut. If there is a second cut, we could face an additional $20 million cut. That would make the university target about 13,150 with a total reduction of about $32 million.
5. Survey of Dean’s List students – The dean went over the attached proposed survey. He suggested that we use Survey Monkey for the survey. We would send out an email to the students with a link to the survey site. The dean asked the chairs to review the attachment and give him feedback and suggestions. Some additional questions to add to the survey were:
a. Compared to last year, have you increased your unit load?

b. Have you previously been on the Dean’s List?

c. Did you work more hours for your employer this year than you did last year?

Another suggestion was to look at this year’s dean’s list and compare it to last fall, checking for majors that have increased the number of students on the list. A discussion followed. The dean asked the chairs to send any additional questions or suggestions to him by email. The dean also asked if any of the departments have a current Survey Monkey account that we can utilize for this survey.

6. Status of faculty recruiting 
a. Kinesiology – The search was successful, and they hired a generalist.

b. Chemistry – They have candidates on campus this week and hope to make a decision by next week.

c. Biology – Candidates are scheduled to be on campus next week and the following two weeks.
d. Nursing – Candidates are scheduled to be on campus next week and the first week of March.

7. Celebration of Facilities 

a. Observatory – The ribbon cutting ceremony will be held on Saturday, June 11th at 10:00am.

b. Demonstration Garden – The grand opening will be held on Friday, June 3rd at 8:00am

c. Nursing Lab – The department plans on a grand opening event in the early fall.
8. Construction Projects – George
Observatory – There is a new completion date of March 24th. They are currently working on repairing the slide damage.
Garden near pool and fitness center – The completion date is mid-March. They are currently placing boulders on site and working on the irrigation system. Planting will begin on Wednesday.
Nursing laboratory addition – The project is making progress. The new completion date is during the first few weeks of April.
